Selectboard

September 27, 2017

Town Offices

Open Session

6 pm

The open session of the Selectboard of the Town of Whately was called to order on September 27, 2017 at 6 pm by the Chair, Frederick Orloski. Present was Selectboard members Jonathan Edwards and Joyce Palmer Fortune, Town Administrator Brian Domina and Administrative Assistant Maryellen Cranston. The Board signed the Vendor and Payroll warrants previously.

Scheduled Appointments

Verizon/Eversource Pole Hearing – Egypt Road – Also present were Paul Davis from UC Synergetic, Walter Thayer, Richard and Tammy Cyr, Michale and Carol Szady and Keith Bardwell,  –The petition was read for the record. The Cyrs objected to the pole being placed on their property. The pole layout was established to reduce the amount of trees that need to be cut. After extensive discussion, motion was made and seconded to continue the hearing until 6 pm on October 11th. The Board would like maps that show existing houses and poles in the right location. Vote was unanimous. 
Jessica Atwood & Peggy Sloan – Franklin Regional Council of Governments – District Local Technical Assistance Grant – A revised Scope of Work was presented. As much of the project will be done as the budget allows until more money can be secured. The COG will prepare materials for the charrette and then advertise it after the first of the year. After extensive discussion Peggy pointed out that having the survey results will provide the basis for discussion. Developers are looking for assurance of acceptance of an idea. After further discussion, the Board unanimously accepted the revised proposal.
Frances Pheeny – Franklin County Regional Housing Authority (FCRHA) – Smikes House- Also present was Timothy Dowd, Director of Property Management – Extensive discussion was spent on various issues regarding the Smikes House. There was agreement on the need to sign a Management Agreement with the FCRHA rather than a lease agreement. The Housing Committee will need to review proposed changes from the FCRHA before the Board votes on it. We will continue operating under the lease agreement until this is finalized. Also discussed were the funding of capital improvements. Is the rental income appropriate for this property? There was consensus the Smikes House should be self-sustaining, but there are limitations. Jonthan asked to see what the reserve balance is for this property.  The Board encouraged the FCRHA to  have  an energy audit done and to participate in programs that offer renewable energy.
Old Business
Town Hall Project – Brian reported the reference checks were positive for Wesfield Construction. They produce good, quality work and typically came in on budget. 
Massachusetts Historic Commission Grant Agreement – Fred signed the agreement as chair. The Town cannot sign with the contractor until the state signs this agreement as well.
Complete Streets – FRCOG Agreement – Fred signed the agreement, as chair, for the FRCOG to produce the prioritization list for the Complete Streets program.
New Business
Administrative Assistant Hiring – Brian reported there were over 60 resumes for the position. Two good candidates emerged from the interview process. Brian will send the resumes to the Board.  Motion was made, and seconded, to allow the Town Administrator to hire the Administrative Assistant. Vote was unanimous.
ADA Municipal Improvement Grant Application – After extensive discussion, the Board unanimously agreed this grant may be worth submitting an application to if we can get the lift paid.
Town Administrator Updates – There were 16 applicants for the position of Highway Senior Operator/Laborer.
Brian will be attending a meeting of Town Administrators and the Hampshire County Insurance Trust on  October 18th to see where we are in the process of the Health Insurance Plan Changes.
There is a meeting on October 24th regarding the Frontier Bond Proposal. 
The highway dump truck was sold for $5000
Blue School Subcommittee meeting – Discussion occurred regarding issuing a joint RFP for the second lot to sell both parcels together. Further discussion will take place at the next meeting. 

The agenda lists topics reasonably anticipated within 48 hours of the meeting. The chair of the board reserves the right to add items to the agenda that may not be listed here; additionally, members of the board may have unanticipated concerns not listed here that they may bring to the board. The Board unanimously agreed to participate in the Sunderland parade.
Liberty Tree Project – Brian will check with Keith regarding the planting of the trees and inform the Veterans this is happening.

Discussion occurred regarding the need to professionalize the SCEMS agreement. Brian will have Director Zac Smith come to at future Board meeting.
Next Meeting Dates


October 11, 2017

October 25, 2017

November 8, 2017

November 29, 2017

Meeting adjourned  8:07 pm

Respectfully submitted,

_____________________________

Brian Domina, Town Administrator

Document List on File in the Selectboard Office 

Vendor and Payroll #18-07 and #18-07a (on file in the Town Accountant)

Petition for Joint or Identical Pole Location on Egypt Road
9/27/17 Memorandum from Brian Domina regarding the Smikes House
Draft Management Agreement for the Smikes House
6/21/17 email from Richard Tillberg regarding the Smikes House
Lease Agreement between the Town of Whately and the Franklin County Regional Housing Authority
Contract between the Town and the Mass Historic Commission
7/28/17 letter regarding the Municipal ADA Improvement Grant
8/30/17 letter regarding Sunderland 300th Celebration Parade
8/28/17 letter regarding the Liberty Tree Project
Proposed Smikes House budget and operating statement
